
Question on Notice 
 

No. 615 
 

Asked on 23 May 2023 
 
 

MR S KNUTH ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER FOR 
DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to Driver Training Accreditation fees and concerns that they are unnecessarily 
high as they were originally set to recover costs for services which are no longer incurred by TMR 
and which have been outsourced to Registered Training Organisations and paid for directly by 
Driver Trainers—  
 
Will the Minister consider either reducing the annual accreditation charge, or hold the charge and 
extend the number of years that this accreditation covers? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Hill for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads is currently conducting a review into fees relating 
to driver licensing and driver trainer accreditation.  
 
 


